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November 5, 2020 (Agenda) 

Municipal Service Review of the Isla Vista Community Se , ices District 
Regarding Latent Powers 

Recommendation. 

Consider' directing Staff to defer requiring Municipal Service Review for the Isl Vista 
Community Services District until June 6, 2023, with District's statement and a alysis of active 
powers to be submitted to the Executive Officer on or before March 1, 2023. 

I 

Discussion. 

On January 14, 2020, LAFCO Executive Officer sent a letter to Jonaathan Abboud, General 
Manager1for the District, stating LAFCO would proceed with scheduling a mutjicipal service for 
the Distri,ct. (Attachment A.). This review is required by Condition 11 in Resolution of Formation 
No. 16-10. (Attachment B.) The purpose of the service review was for thJ Commission to 
determine which statutory authorized powers were not being exercised by the D

\ 
istrict and, if so, 

should be determined to be "latent powers" as defined in Government Code section 56050.5. 
Pursuant to Condition 11, the municipal service review was to be performed "o e year after voter 
approval of the utility user tax." The tax was approved by the votes in June 018; hence, the 
service review was due in June 2019. 

On Januar;r 22, 2020, the District sent a letter to LAFCO that identified the District's active powers 
and objected to this service review as in excess ofLAFCO authority. (See Attathment C) 

Subsequently, the District and LAFCO met on February 26. The previous Executive Officer 
proposed the service review be scheduled for a date 5 years since adoption oft� District's utility 
user tax. This proposal which would be consistent the statutory deadline of �overnrnent Code
section 56425, which requires a sphere of influence update that includes a municip,

,
al service review 

every 5 years. Providing the District additional time will allow it to determine which powers it 
would exercise given its priorities and funding resources. To move the process �1rward, a District 
board meµiber requested that LAFCO's Legal Counsel analysis be made availa le to the District 
Board so they may better understand LAFCO's position. On August 6, 2020, the Commission 
authorizecl release of LAFCO Legal Counsel's confidential memorandum, date

1
d July 13, 2020. 

(Attach�ent D.) That memorandum was provided to the District on August 7, 2020. 

Commissioners: Chair Craig Geyer + Roger Aceves + Steve Lavagnino, Vice-Chair +Joan Hartlnann + Roger Welt 
Cindy Allen+ Holly Sierra+ Shane Stark+ Etta Waterfield+ Das Williams+ Jay Freeman+ Exec. o! ficer: William Dillon
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